JOINT LAND USE BOARD

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

June 21, 2012

Chairman Schwager called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm. 
Adequate notice of this meeting had been provided in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act.

Chairman Schwager led all present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll was as follows:

John Casella – Present, Frank Costantini – Absent, John Descano –Absent, John Juliano – Present, Paul Lott – Present, Mayor Maccarone – Absent, Chief Marino – Present, Joe Maugeri – Present,  Alan Schwager – Present, Bob Rushton – Present, Les Viereck – Present, Dana Wizorek – Absent.

Also present:  Mike Aimino – Solicitor and Pam Pellegrino – Planner.
First on the Agenda are the Minutes from the meeting of May 17, 2012.  J. Maugeri made a motion to accept the Minutes as written which was seconded by J. Casella.  All were in favor.
The first thing on the Agenda is Oak Barrel, LLC a Use Interpretation for Block 11, Lot 12.

Mr. Michael Albano was present to represent the applicant Mr. William Christie who is a member of Oak Barrel, LLC.  

They are here tonight for an interpretation of a Zoning Ordinance in Woolwich Twp.  His client is interested in opening a Wine Teaching facility on Route 322.  He has a lease with Mr. Kershaw, the owner of the building but he has not signed it yet, obviously he needs the Interpretation from the Board and he also has to go to the ABC (Alcoholic Beverage Control) if he does get a favorable Interpretation.

Mr. Christie has made wine for many years and would like to open a school of winemaking.  He stated that the Ordinance indicates “educational, recreational, leisure”, all the signs of teaching a business or service in that zone.

Mr. William F. Christie of Drexel Hill, PA was sworn in by Mr. Aimino. 

Mr. Christie stated that he has been making wine for 25 years.  If you want to make a barrel of wine you would go to his place, he supplies the machines, the grapes, and stores it for you.  You would have to go to his place 4 times and each time takes about 1 hour.  People would come in and pick which grape they want, he orders the grapes and when they come in they are tested to see the sugar level, check the acid level then show them how to crush them.  They ferment for a week then they get pressed and barreled.  About 8 months later they bottle the wine.  He is not selling wine; he is selling the service according to the ABC.  
Mr. Albano stated in conclusion that Ordinances are supposed to be reasonably interpreted and he asks that the Board interprets this wine making business as a permitted use. 
Pam Pellegrino stated that they took a look at all the different Uses in that particular zone and the components of those particular uses and how it compares to the proposed use before the Board.  They basically outlined the similarities of his particular business to 4 or 5 of the Uses in the zone and even with those comparisons it is still less intense than most permitted Uses that could go on that property.  As far as the Master Plan Consistency, they did not see any detriment to the Master Plan as it is very similar to many of the uses that are permitted in that zone.  Their office does not have any objection to the Use.
Chief Marino asked if Mr. Christie would sell any type of machinery and he stated no there would be no retail just what is going to be used by the customer to make the wine.  
J. Maugeri asked about the spoils from the grapes and Mr. Christie stated that he knows a farmer that uses it as fertilizer.

Chairman Schwager stated that this needs to be interpreted.  They came in to the Township and asked for an opinion and the Township couldn’t give them a definite opinion.  L. Viereck asked why an opinion couldn’t be given when the code says retail sales and services are allowed.  He sees nothing that precludes them from doing this business on that site.  Chairman Schwager stated that there is a provision in the MLUL that allows for an interpretation, he doesn’t know why they got to this point but this is where we are at this point.

J. Casella made a motion to open to the public which was seconded by Chief Marino.  All were in favor.

A. Zappasodi, Director of Community Development for Woolwich Township, responded to Mr. Viereck’s comment stating that it was just not clear and the Zoning department thought it would fit under educational or leisure Use but this was a novel use.  This was just procedure.

With no further public comment, J. Casella made a motion to close the public portion which was seconded by P. Lott.  All were in favor.

J. Maugeri stated that in the future we have to remember that when an Ordinance gets written, it is written to be as specific as it can be.  But, if you think of a 10 year old Ordinance and all the new things that have come about in those 10 years that people are making a living at now.  You can’t hit everything because the Ordinances would need to be renewed every day.  So that is why an interpretation is needed.

With that, he made a motion to interpret that this particular use would be permitted.  L. Viereck seconded the motion.  Roll was as follows:

P. Lott – yes, L. Viereck – yes, Chief Marino – yes, J. Casella – yes, J. Maugeri – yes, J. Juliano – yes, Chairman Schwager – yes.

Next on the Agenda is Pond View at Westbrook, LLC.  There is an Interpretation or Use Variance for Block 2, Lots 24.06 and 24.01.  Chairman Schwager stated that there are multiple legs to this application.  The first part is more of an Appeal.  The applicant put a sign up that they believed was in conformance with the Ordinance, the Township disagreed.  They were told that the temporary signage was not in compliance with the Ordinance and the applicant is appealing that decision.
After that if the applicant is successful with their appeal, they will have their temporary signage and they will withdraw the application for temporary signage.  If they lose the appeal then their application will stand and they will apply for a variance for temporary signage.  They are also applying for variances for permanent signage.  
P. Lott asked how the signs were addressed in the original resolution for this project.  Chairman Schwager stated that it wasn’t, there wasn’t a sign package with the original application.  It was silent.

Bob Mintz was present to represent the applicant.  Mr. Chris Leone, Mr. Art Corsini, Larry Ragone and Mike MacIntyre were also present and were sworn in by Mike Aimino.

Mr. Mintz continued stating that they have given proper Notice and they provide the proof of Notice and the current Tax Payment.  The application is a request for signage which they have previously submitted.  Originally the applicant came in to the town and had some informal meetings and discussions as to the nature of signage that would be appropriate at that location.  They have two road frontages but are most concerned with the frontage on Center Square Road.  The discussion was that if 32 square feet were authorized for each of the projects that they would like to combine it and put it all on Center Square Road on a temporary basis.  That discussion had a positive view and they commissioned the sign and did file for a permit but were aggressive and put the sign up before the permit was issued.  The permit was then denied and shortly after that we filed the appeal.   They have since removed the sign.  
The concept of the sign itself was necessary out of concern that there is identification for both projects for police, ambulance and fire; but also that it be identified for access to both traveling public and those who would recognize the location.  The Pond View site sits significantly off of Center Square Road and there is a stand of trees that sits between the Road and the Project making it difficult to identify.

They don’t know if the citation received was given under the current Ordinance or if it was under the original Ordinance in place at the time of the GDP.  

In the Original Ordinance, section 203-78, does not refer to a sign permit.  It does tell you to look to a different section, where that section ~ Section 80 a, b & c, it tells you to get a permit, but they view that this does not apply to them either because it was really talking about off-site signs.  So the confusion is with the earlier Ordinance whether or not there is a permit requirement.  
If we look at today’s Ordinance, not suggesting that it applies but the Board has a right to consider that comparison, there is a section that allows “2” temporary 32 sf. ground signs and they have 2 roadways and 2 projects.  J. Casella stated that they only have one roadway, Tavistock.  Mr. Mintz stated that they also have Weatherby, they go straight through.  Chairman Schwager stated that it is Westbrook which has a frontage on Township Line Road.  Mr. Mintz stated that they did not propose a sign on Township Line so they combined them on the Pond View section.  Chairman Schwager asked if they felt they were entitled to a 20 year old Ordinance and protected by the GDP and he don’t know if signs are covered under protection from Zoning.  He was under the impression that the Summit/Weatherby GDP protected them from Zoning as far as lot sizes and setbacks, he doesn’t know if it protects them from signage.  Mr. Mintz stated that he will let Mr. Ragone speak to that but he does believe that it approves the process and he believes that process has been used historically.  Chairman Schwager stated in either case, it sounds like the old Ordinance allowed for a 32 sf. sign as well as the new one.  Mr. Mintz believes that the combination of those two elements would have allowed a 32 sf. sign.  He stated that they are looking to continue the process that has been used.  
L. Viereck asked what the Boards Solicitors take on whether this 20 year old Ordinance takes precedence over our new Ordinance.  Mr. Aimino stated that he would like to hear what Mr. Ragone has to say with respect to that.

Mr. Ragone continued stating how signs have been historically handled throughout the Weatherby development.  With respect to signs, Mr. Lott is absolutely correct in that how we handled signs was always part of the Final Site Plan application or Subdivision application.  Mr. Ragone continued stating how signs, temporary and permanent, were handled throughout the Weatherby development.
J. Maugeri asked if they were questioning whether or not they needed a permit or whether or not they are entitled to the sign or whether or not the size of the sign was appropriate.  What is the appeal?  Mr. Ragone stated all of the above. 

P. Lott asked if this is referencing the sign that was recently removed from the pork chop area.  Mr. Ragone stated “yes”.  Mr. Lott stated there was a sign up prior to that sign for the longest time, was there a permit required for that sign?   Chairman Schwager stated that they will let Mr. Zappasodi speak to get the other side of the story.

Mr. Zappasodi stated that this is the first he has ever heard of a 1992 Ordinance applying to all of Weatherby as a premise.  None of this has ever been brought up to him or the Zoning Department.  When the permits came in Mr. Fruits and him looked at it and quite honestly they treated it as one 64 sf. sign, regardless of the fact that it is an inch or inch and one half between the two separate signs.  They also believe that they weren’t entitled to 64 sf. on any frontage without a variance from the Board.  If they wanted to put one 32 sf. sign on Center Square, which they did have, we were OK with that.  If they wanted to put one 32 sf. sign on Tavistock, the other frontage on the other side, they were OK with that, but what went up, went up without a permit. Obviously the communications broke down at that point and quite honestly he did not think this fit the current Ordinance and in many ways he believed it was trying to go around the spirit of the Ordinance.  Even quickly looking at the Ordinance from 1992, he doesn’t think 64 sf. would have been permitted.  
J. Maugeri asked if any other signs were permitted.  Mr. Zappasodi stated that this year the Zoning/Construction Office has a Committeeman liaison, Mr. Elefante, and he made it a point of asking Mr. Fruits, Mr. Sabetta and himself to be more proactive with all of the signage throughout the Township.  What they wound up doing is going back and checking every single one of the permits for all of the residential subdivisions and wound up sending letters to all of the residential developers that the signs they have up now without permits needed to be taken down, they need to come in and apply for permits through the Zoning Department and anything that wasn’t permitted by Ordinance they have to make a Variance Application to the Board.  Basically, every other developer complied with the request and communications broke down between the Township and Fieldstone.  
Chairman Schwager asked if they were appealing the fact that they think they didn’t need a permit?

Mr. Corsini stated that there was a misunderstanding, they had a meeting and when they came out from that meeting they thought they could combine the signs to make a 64 sf. sign.  They put in for the permit and they thought it would be issued any day and they put the sign up before they got the permit.  A violation was issued.
Discussion ensued over how many signs they are allowed per the Ordinance and how many frontages these projects have.
Mr. Aimino stated that generally a GDP is meant to protect the applicant and the developers from zoning changes for the period of time for the GDP, so he thinks their argument that the old Ordinance should apply in this situation is correct.

Chairman Schwager stated that they are looking at the 1992 Ordinances now but at no time when they applied for the permit did you talk to the Code Office about this Ordinance.  Mr. Mintz stated that not until hours ago did they realize the application and importance of that Ordinance.

Chairman Schwager stated that with the testimony from Mr. Ragone, that still referenced 32 sf. for frontage.  He is having a hard time understanding that even if they wanted to combine these, the Ordinance didn’t allow it and you would have to get a Variance even from that Ordinance.  So the question is, are they entitled to “2” signs per frontage because they are two different projects or “1” sign per frontage and that’s the Ordinance.

P. Lott stated that this is just an ugly mess and we shouldn’t even be here because this should have been worked out.   Now, there is a project that is built and something has to be worked out.

Chairman Schwager stated that we are in charge of this Appeal.  The Township is saying one thing and the applicant is saying another.
Mr. Mintz stated that if the Board determines that the Ordinance under which we were sited applies and if it does not then we could not have been denied for a permit, however, it doesn’t mean we were issued a permit and under that circumstance we are asking for a temporary sign application and it may make everything else go away.  
M. Aimino stated that what the Board can consider is that maybe the denial was inappropriate because the use of the current ordinance was what the basis of the denial was, but that doesn’t mean that they still had the right go place the sign up that they did even under the old Ordinance.  So the next question is, can you jump to the next issue, is the Board willing to discuss a temporary.

Chairman Schwager stated that he thought that would happen after the Appeal, so do you want to stay the Appeal and jump right into temporary signage.  Mr. Mintz stated that the Board can either decide that the Zoning Officer utilized the current code and therefore the denial was wrong, not that they are entitled to a permit, but the denial was wrong because it was the wrong code section.  Then the Board can consider the temporary signage.

Extensive conversation took place on how to proceed from this point.

P. Pellegrino asked if the GDP did not address signage does that Ordinance still protect it. 
M. Aimino stated yes if it is in the Ordinance. 

Chairman Schwager called for a 5 minute recess at 8:05 pm.

The JLUB Meeting reconvened at 8:14 pm.

Mr. Michael McIntyre continued with an overview of the temporary sign package.  
Chairman Schwager stated that the application never referenced internal directional signs, the application calls for monument signs.  P. Pellegrino stated at this point she thinks the Board just wants to hear about the temporary frontage sign.

Mr. McIntyre continued with the sign package.  Mr. Mintz added that there will only be “1” permanent sign and that will only be at Center Square Road.

Extensive conversation continued over the temporary signs and the frontage of each project.
L. Viereck stated that in the Resolution for this project, the applicant testified that this project only has frontage on Tavistock Drive.  L. Ragone then stated that they need a Variance then.  

Chairman Schwager stated that they need to clarify whether or not they are entitled to “2” 32 sf. signs or “1” 64 sf. sign.  J. Juliano asked to clarify that the Ordinance states 32 sf. Chairman Schwager stated “yes”.  J. Juliano stated so regardless of Ordinance; we are talking 32 sf. where ever it is fronted to which Chairman Schwager stated “correct”.

P. Pellegrino stated that she feels the way the Ordinance reads, 32 sf. per frontage, so then the project that fronts on Township Line Road would be permitted a 32 sf. and the project Pond View which fronts on Tavistock would be permitted a 32 sf.  So “1” 32 sf. sign on each frontage is her opinion.
L. Viereck made a motion that each one of these sections is entitled to “1” 32 sf. sign.  J. Casella seconded the motion.  Roll was as follows:

P. Lott – yes, L. Viereck – yes, Chief Marino – yes, J. Casella – yes, J. Maugeri – yes, J. Juliano – yes, Chairman Schwager – yes.  

Mr. Mintz stated that the vote was taken prior to opening to the public.

L. Viereck made a motion to withdraw his motion and J. Casella withdrew his second.  Roll was as follows:

P. Lott – yes, L. Viereck – yes, Chief Marino – yes, J. Casella – yes, J. Maugeri – yes, J. Juliano – yes, Chairman Schwager – yes.  

J. Casella made a motion to open to the public which was seconded by P. Lott.  All were in favor.

With no public comment J. Casella made a motion to close the public portion which was seconded by Chief Marino.  All were in favor.

L. Viereck made a motion that each one of these sections is entitled to “1” 32 sf. sign.  J. Casella seconded the motion.  Roll was as follows:

P. Lott – yes, L. Viereck – yes, Chief Marino – yes, J. Casella – yes, J. Maugeri – yes, J. Juliano – yes, Chairman Schwager – yes.  

Chairman Schwager stated that their temporary sign on Township Line Road is 32 sf. and they are entitled to that by Ordinance.  They just need to pull a permit for that.  Now they would like to talk about a 64 sf. temporary sign on Center Square Road.
L. Ragone stated that they are requesting that the sign on Center Square Road be larger, up to 64 sf.  He stated that they are going to pursue the C-Variance for a temporary sign.  They stated they would agree to a time frame on the temporary sign.
L. Ragone continued giving the reasons why a 64 sf. sign is needed.  They are also asking for a C-Variance for the setback from the road right-of-way.
Mr. McIntyre continued with the engineering of the signs.  
L. Viereck asked where the name “Pond View at Weatherby” came from, since this project was approved under the name Westbrook at Weatherby.  The Resolution states that no other name whatsoever will be used for this project.  Mr. Mintz stated that there were two approvals in separate sections; Weatherby was approved separate than Pond View.  Mr. Mintz stated that Mr. Viereck is correct the language of the resolution speaks to a name that was the other section and does not refer to Pond View.  They will provide as part of the revision application and a letter to the Town revising that transfer.   

P. Lott made a motion to open to the public which was seconded by J. Casella.  All were in favor.

With no public comment Chief Marino made a motion to close which was seconded by J. Casella.  All were in favor.

With no further comments, P. Lott made a motion to grant a Variance for a temporary sign for Pond View up to 64 sf.  M. Aimino added that the time frame can be until construction is done.  P. Lott added until the final C.O. and grant setback Variance as well on Block 2, lot 24.06, Pond View at Westbrook.  J. Casella seconded the motion.  Roll was as follows:

P. Lott – yes, L. Viereck – yes, Chief Marino – yes, J. Casella – yes, J. Maugeri – no, J. Juliano – no, Chairman Schwager – yes.  

Chairman Schwager stated it is now important to finish the Appeal.

M. Aimino stated having considered the testimony it seems to him that the Board doesn’t have to reach the issue as to which Ordinance actually applies because they have reached the determination that they were only entitled to one 32 sf. sign on each location.  So it seems to him that the Board taking into consideration that the sign that was actually placed out there with the permit that was requested is for 64 sf., that the permit was properly denied.

L. Viereck stated that after careful consideration his opinion that a 32 sf. sign is warranted for each site and is allowable under law therefore he makes a motion to deny the Appeal.  J. Maugeri seconded the motion.  Roll was as follows:
P. Lott – yes, L. Viereck – yes, Chief Marino – yes, J. Casella – yes, J. Maugeri – yes, J. Juliano – yes, Chairman Schwager – yes.  

L. Ragone stated that they are now going to fine tune their sign package and come back as soon as possible with a complete package.

With nothing further to discuss J. Casella made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by L. Viereck.

The Joint Land Use Board adjourned at 8:56.

Respectfully submitted,

Christina M. Marquis

Joint Land Use Secretary

Minutes not verbatim

Audio recording on file
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